
PRINCIPAL ACCOUNTS OFFICE

GOVT. OF NCT OF DELHI

A-BLOCK, VIKAS BHAWAN, l.P. ESTATE, NEW DELHI

No. F.12(04)/2018/T-I./ Pr. AO/Date :

To

The Controller of Accounts
Central Pension Accounting Office,
Ministry of Finance, Govt. of India,
Trikoot-2, Bhikaji Cama Place,•. ..
New Delhi: UO 066'     •    •

Sub : Observations on the Pension Payment Orders.

Sir,.

It is to inform you that in the recent meeting of PAOs of this Organization it

has been intimated by the PAOs that PPOs sent by their offices are returned by your

office putting petty observation which is delaying the payment of pensions to the

pensioners/family pensioners.

The observations as raised by your office in certain cases are as Under :-

i)     Where pension is authorized to the eligible children by issuing fresh PPO a

certificate is being insisting upon to the effect that existing PPO issued in

favour of the pensioners/family pensioners has been cancelled,

ii)     Certificate to the effect that payment of additional amount of. DCRG,

Commutation of pension has not been paid through Head of Office in those

cases  where  payment  of  pension through Bank has  already been

commenced,

iii)    Stamp of PAO affixed on the photograph of the pensioner is either dark or on

the upper area of the photograph of the pensioner/family pensioner.

In this context it is relevant to inform that the pension to the eligible child can

only be authorized through fresh PPO after cancellation of PPO issued to the

pensioners received back from the Bank through your office. Hence insisting upon a

separate certificate in this regard would not be justified.

Further as per the provisions of Pension Rules and also COMPACT software

the additional amount of DCRG and commutation of pension becoming payable on

revision of pension as from the date of retirement, would be payable through the

Bank from where the pension is being drawn. Therefore, the authorities issued by

PAOs for payment of additional amount of DCRG or commutation of pension may be

accepted without insisting upon a separate certificate.



Dy. Controller of Accounts (Tech.)

Copy to all Pay 81 Accounts Officers, Pay 81 Accounts Office, Govt. of NCT of

Delhi, Delhi/New Delhi with the advise to ensure the submission of complete cases to

your office to avoid the needless observations and returning of PPOs.

Date: I <}) it-No. F.12(04)/2018/T-I./ Pr. AO/

(Parkash Chand)
Controller of Accounts

Tel. No. 011-23370762

In view of the above it is requested to issue necessary instructions to the

concerned Officers to your office to accept the PPOs as per authorization made in the

PPO/revised authority without insisting upon separate certificate. The PAOs are also

being advised to ensure the submission of complete cases to your office to avoid the

needless observations and returning of PPOs.

Yours faithfully,
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